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M e m o r      

 

 
To   Development Quality Manager 
    
 
 
Your ref 15/00811/FLL 
 
Date 28July 2015 

 
The Environment Service 

a n d u m 
 

 
From  Regulatory Service Manager 
  
   
  
Our ref  LRE 
 
Tel No       01738 476462 
 
Pullar House, 35 Kinnoull Street, Perth PH1 5GD

 

Consultation on an Application for Planning Permission 

PK15/00811/FLL RE: Alteration and extension to hotel Muirs Inns Ltd 49 Muirs Kinross 

KY13 8AU for Belhaven Pubs Ltd. 
 
I refer to your letter dated 29 June 2015 in connection with the above application and have 
the following comments to make. 
 

Environmental Health (assessment date - 28/07/15) 

 

Recommendation 

I have no objections to the application but recommend the undernoted conditions be 

included in any given consent. 

 

Comments 
The applicant proposes to extend the existing lounge area at the premises and a new 
entrance vestibule. 
 
There are several residential properties within close proximity to the application site which 
are approximately all within 35 metres. 
  
An email dated 26 July 2015 from the agent Mr Baxter at Davidson Baxter Partnership Ltd, 
confirms that the proposed extension area is to be predominately used as a lounge/ 
restaurant and will operate under the current terms of the premises license. The agent has 
also indicated that that on occasion the area could be used for entertainment with live music. 
The agent also stated that there was to be no new plant equipment within the new extension 
area. 
 
To my knowledge this Service to date has not received any complaint with regards to noise 
from the existing part of the premises. 

 
There are several existing residential properties within close proximity to the existing pub 
and proposed extension, therefore to protect residential amenity due to potential noise 
disturbance, I recommend that the under noted conditions be included on any given 
consent. 
 

Conditions 
1. The sound insulation properties or sound transmission characteristics of the 

structures and finishes shall be such that any impact or airborne noise from the 
normal operations within the application premises does not constitute a statutory 
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nuisance in any neighbouring/nearby residential property, as determined by the Local 
Planning Authority. 

 
2. No music amplified or otherwise shall be permitted outside the premises and efforts 

must be made to minimise the impact of noise from inside the premises 
 
 
3. The hours of operation for the new extension shall be in line with the existing hours of 

operations. 
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